

# Meeting Minutes - Facilities Ad hoc Committee Meeting

Tuesday, April 3, 2018 at the Stonington Human Services

Members Present: Frank Prachniack, Jr., Joseph McKernan

Recreation Administrator: Richard Ward Rec Program Coordinator: Pete Christina

Meeting was called to order at 4:10 PM

### 1. CIRMA AUDIT PROJECT

On target to be completed this spring once the weather turns favorable. Work will be directed by Public Works. Costs on the project covered by the Town's CIP budget - \$25,000 approved this year, \$20,000 for next budget year.

### 2. Update on Facilities

**Tennis Courts**: Reported cracks on the new surface after the winter – nothing affecting the course of play as of yet – may settle back as weather gets warmer. R. Ward will continue to monitor. Wind Screens will be going up over the course of the next couple of weeks.

**Softball Infield/Scoreboard/Tarps:** Discussion on a tarp that covers the full infield – concerns were raised regarding the number of people needed to roll it out and take it back in and store (8-10 people). Group will explore covers for the bases and the pitcher mound. R. Ward will have estimates on signage to cover the old scoreboard at the next meeting.

**Borough Playground:** R. Ward reported that the Stonington Village Improvement Association (SVIA) has paid in full for the Fitness equipment and installation costs and that the project is slated to start mid to end of May.

## 3. New Projects

Horseshoe & Shuffle Board Courts: Priority this spring/summer. R. Ward presented diagram measurements (see attached). Discussion on storage shed for the equipment and where to place the actual courts was tabled.

Meeting adjourned 4:45 PM

Respectfully submitted

Richard Ward, Recreation Administrator

<attachment>

# Shuffleboard court 6 ft 6 in. 3 ft 3 ft 3 ft 3 ft 12 ft 52 ft

© 2012 En oyolopædia Britannica, Inc.

### Horseshoe court:

